
Boone County Community Corrections 

Advisory Board Meeting 

October 28, 2019 

 

 

 

Present: Michael Nance, Sam Myers, Katie Devries, Kari Ragsdale, Ashley McClure, Diana Huddleston, 

Christina Candia, Annette Bowden, Steve Owens, Michelle Whitaker, Tom Santelli, Judge Petit, Kent 

Eastwood, Jana Taylor, Martin Berg, Judge Schein, Tim Turner, Tony Harris 

 

Meeting called to order by Michael Nance/ Judge Petit  

 

August minutes – Approved  

 

Financial Report – July, August and September  

Nothing significant, money was added to the line items due to the grant changing.  Project Income is 

almost at ½ of what is projected for the year in 3 months.     Financial Report Approved.  

 

JDAI – Judge Schein reported that she just returned from a conference in Seattle for JDAI.  It was 

beneficial, grant dollars are available for juvenile detention alternatives.  There is a push for zero 

detention and no more detention centers being built.   

 

Felony Diversion- there are 68 current active diversion clients.  There are 9 that have been finished with 

diversion for one year and there has been no recidivism reported from those 9 clients.   

 

Home Detention:  71 active HD clients, 2 of which are juveniles on pretrial with pending adult cases.  

There are only 9 clients set for release through the end of the year.  2 clients on WR who are being GPS 

monitored due to sex offenses.   

Since the last AB meetings there have been 57 formal requests for prescreen and 22 individuals have 

met eligibility requirements and have been recommended for HD placement.   

 

Pretrial Release:   95 active cases being supervised on pretrial release (this includes two juveniles who 

are being charged as adults).   Approximately 25 jail assessments have been done up to this point and 

seems to be going well overall.  Next pretrial meeting will be November 18, 2019.   

 

Grant Update:   All of the requested funding has been approved by the DOC grant other than the second 

pretrial specialist position which was denied.   This position will roughly be $65K which includes salary 

and paying full benefits for this position.  Nance requested approval from the board that this position be 

paid out of project income at the beginning of the year since there are no additional monies being 

received to pay for this position (approved by AB).   The administrative assistant position that she was 

moved from has not been replaced, Nance stated that filling this position and getting it funded was 

priority.   

If additional grant funding applications become available, the board has given permission to move 

forward with that process in anticipation that it will become a grant funded position.   

 

There will be no December meeting – next meeting will be January 13, 2020. 

Adjourned  

 



 

 

 


